Bonenfant, Janice

From:

Aspell, Thomas

Sent:

Monday, December 14, 2015 10:50 AM

To:

Bonenfant, Janice

Subject:

FW: Kimball Jenkins/ Horseshoe Pond drainage project

Regarding 31-C

>

- > ----Original Message-----
- > From: Sherilyn Burnett Young [mailto:sby@Rathlaw.com]
- > Sent: Friday, December 11, 2015 9:19 AM
- > To: Aspell, Thomas
- > Subject: Kimball Jenkins/ Horseshoe Pond drainage project

>

- > Hi Tom,
- > I am sorry not to be at the upcoming City Council meeting to speak in favor of this project, but I will be away. As a Trustee of the Kimball Jenkins Estate I wanted to express my strong support for the drainage project. At each heavy rainfall the Estate gets serious runoff from 393. It too often washes out our driveway and parking area and makes a mess. We have weddings and other functions that require all our parking areas.
- > So if you can please convey my support for this project to the Council, I would appreciate it. I know I speak for all Trustees on this issue as well.
- > Thanks very much.

>

> Sherry Young

William L. Chapman 12 Wildemere Terrace Concord, New Hampshire 03301

December 14, 2015

VIA EMAIL

Thomas J. Aspell, Jr., Esq. City Manager City of Concord 41 Green Street Concord, NH 03301

Re: I-393/Horseshoe Drainage Improvement Project

(December 14, 2015 Meeting, Item #31-C)

Dear Mr. Aspell:

I write in my capacity as a member of the Board of Trustees of the Kimball Jenkins Estate with respect to the above-referenced Project. I urge the Council to approve the Project. It will address and in all likelihood resolve a long-standing drainage problem at the Estate. As you know from your meetings with trustee Lorrie Carey, during rainfalls frequently the drainage from I-393 into the Estate has caused substantial damage to Estate property. This has required the trustees to use the Estate's limited resources to repair the damage, resources that would have been much better used to preserve the Estate and enhance the programs offered by its School of Art. By approving the Project, the City Council will enable the Estate to use its resources in a manner that directly benefits city residents and the City.

Sincerely yours,

William L. Chapman

William L. Chapman

WLC/mem

cc: Kimball Jenkins Estate Trustees

Rob Fried Ryan Linehan

1409101_1